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	Minutes

	What
	Ipswich Bicycle Club Committee Meeting

	Why
	Monthly Meeting

	When
	7pm Wednesday 14 January 2015

	Where
	Greshams, 312 Tuddenham Rd, Ipswich IP4 3QJ, 01473 286735

	Attended
	Darren Best

Anne Betts

David Boother

Wendy Boother (Notes)


	Steve Grimwood (Chair)
Chris Jillings 
Ollie Jones 
Liz Newberry

	Colin Newstead

Jo Ringrose

Mark Salter

Will Taylor




	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies

Denise Godber, Adam Keer, Matt Kerr, Simon Males, Paul Rippon.


	

	2
	Last Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting on 10 December 2014 were accepted.

Action Points
Item 2, page 1, WB had revised the agenda and SG asked for a further revision of moving correspondence to item three as there may be something worth mentioning before secretary reports that all committee members may need to be made aware of.
Item 5, page 3, PR was still working on the welcome pack.

Item 5, page 3, WT would discuss the ‘No card, no ride’ policy with ride leaders at its next subcommittee meeting.

Matters Arising
Item 5, page 2, SG reported that he had received the box of membership cards received from MK and apologised for not bringing it this evening. However, the arrangements for distribution will remain as minuted in December.
Item 8, page 3, WB reported that AB’s CV was now available within the Dropbox account.

Item 12, page 5, SG reported on his work on organising a Club base since the last meeting: 
He proposed that the Club takes up a Corporate Membership at Greshams. The room used for the AGM and this meeting would be available on Monday evenings, which is suitable for talks, committee meetings, social get togethers and so on, not suitable for muddy club kit and cycle shoes. The Clubhouse building beyond the car park will also be made available to IBC as a base for some riding events, which is suitable for cycling shoes. The Club’s corporate membership card would be kept behind the bar and it would be useful for IBC members to show their membership card as identification to get the benefits. Family are also welcome to these Monday night events. 
SG had already secured a speaker from SIS energy drinks on Monday 2 March. It was agreed that Monday 2 February would be a quiz night and LN agreed to lead on organising this and any offers of support to her would be welcome. SG asked for further ideas for speakers and suitable events for other months throughout 2015 and confirmed that reasonable fees such as petrol would be suitable and should be organised via SG. Bob Grainger and Matt Rendle, a journalist, were offered as ideas.
SG explained that the Clubhouse building was not suitable for rollers and turbo trainers and so he also proposed an arrangement with Ipswich Cricket Club during the winter months at a very reasonable cost. He was organising with CN and Dave Copeland for a competition to take place over 6 weeks, again on Monday evenings, showers are available, too, along with a grass track suitable for a special event. This would be a good venue for the annual BBQ and a cycle jumble sale around Easter time. 

All present were in agreement with the proposals and SG will move things forward with suitable announcements for all arrangements to be issued via PR when details are fixed. 

CJ and SG would complete the Greshams corporate membership paperwork later tonight.

All other action points were completed or updates are included in the items below.
	WB

PR

WT

SG/PR
SG/CJ

	3
	Secretary Reports
PR has some leaflets being designed for the Reliability Rides, which a friend will hopefully be printing for some small advertising on the bottom. He will send publicity text to Facebook, Twitter and website contacts.
 

PR has confirmed that the Road Race is ongoing. Simpson CC Magazine has offered to sponsor some/all of the Women’s prizes this year. Entry for the Road Races is not open at the moment. Lots of volunteers will be needed for the day.
Road Race and Track – no news.
Time Trial 
Ant Birt has secured Crowfield Village Hall for the IBC 2015 ICA events and notified CTT of the events. He had ensured that monies were forwarded to CJ for 2014. He and TB will attend the ICA meeting on 26 Jan.  

Mountain Bikes 
CN reported that the final standings for the Mud, Sweat & Gears series were available. Jack Parrish was highest juvenile. Jo Newstead came 2nd.
Tunstall social MTB rides are being organised by Steve de Boltz.

The 2015 series’ dates are now published.

TROG had asked for their trail to be avoided in bad weather to maintain the course.

Cyclo X 

SG reported that good results were coming in, mentioning the National event at Abergerveney and Derby, where Dave Copeland came in 5th and 9th respectively.
Social Rides 

WT summarised and explained the outcome of the subcommittee meeting 17 December, which had been circulated. The decisions being made within the new bad weather policy were already being proved to be working well, as unfortunately, rides had been cancelled. SG thanked WT and the ride leaders for their work on this.
AB noted there was a discrepancy of social rides being 30+miles vs. 40+miles on the web and in the policy. She also asked about Green rides for those that had taken a break over the holidays and she was reminded about the policy being updated that Green rides would now be First Saturday Monthly. WB to check that these policy changes were sent for publication on the website with MS/OJ.

DG had sent comment that it was not clear if the Chain Gang was part of the IBC social rides or not – if it is separate, why mention it in the social rides policy? WB to discuss with WT before publication.

Youth 
OJ reported about Jack Parrish’s success at the National and Mud Sweat & Gears series.
Ladies 

YT had not sent in a report.
SG made sure everyone had heard the latest press release today that the Women’s Tour would be coming through Suffolk 17 June 2015. He expected Suffolk County Council (SCC) to do some publicity about this and to link with IBC.
Club Reps
LN reported having discussed having a Ladies Ride and will be leading an event in a few months time. Details will be publicised when all is fixed. LN is also planning a regular monthly event with a ride straight through to a coffee stop finish, where non-riding ladies can join in and network. SG asked LN to speak to AK regarding SCC legacy opportunities with Colin Grogan of SCC.
	PR

WB/MS

WB/WT

LN

	4
	Coaching
AK sent in the following report:
Combined Contenders session before Christmas was a great success ~30 attended. U12’s, Youths and Adult groups had a dedicated session which was enjoyed by all.
2 cyclo-cross sessions remaining now. 17 and 24 Jan at Foxhall.
Looking into a couple of away sessions for Feb/Mar:

1) The Viking Trail Tunstall 2) Maglia Rosso cross course.
Dates for summer road sessions at Woodbridge airfield have been requested., 

The First Aid course was booked for Sun 8 Feb 2015, 9am-4pm at Fore Street Pool. The trainer will be Rob Bridgeman. The course can cater for up to 12 people. So far AK had the following: Clive Tricker, Marcus Sharpe, Will Taylor, Julian Hicks, David Boother, Steve Grimwood and Jo Newstead. A posting will go out to canvas for the remaining 5 places. WT will bring this to the attention of ride leaders. WB expressed interest if there were still places close to the day.

	

	5
	Membership 
PR sent in the following report:
103 Members so far. Only VPs and last years late Members (those who joined in Nov and Oct) were carried over. Most of which are re-joiners.
A second claim membership application had been received. Following discussion, it was agreed that the application would be accepted. New committee members were made aware of the sorts of issues that can arise with second claim memberships so that they knew what action to take if they became aware of any concerns.
SG apologised again for not bringing in the new membership cards. They will be available at Elmy’s during the week, at Greshams on Mondays and with social ride leaders on Saturday mornings. Each member gets their own card, including individual family members on a joint membership.


	

	6
	Club Clothing
Race wear – Colin Newstead 

Requests had been received for two new skin suits and CN explained the constraints of the ordering system of a minimum order of three for each type of item and 15 items overall. CN would liaise with PR to issue another e-mail to canvas for orders and considering building up some stock.
Leisure wear – no news.

	CN/PR

	7
	Finance
CJ will do a presentation at the next meeting.
£123 had arrived for the Wednesday night cycling Time Trials for the last season and CJ explained the arrangements for this. 86 participants in our events. There is competition from other sportifs and difficulties due to the start time for those that work so CJ was disappointed that the interest and therefore income had gone down. Discussed that this is a general trend. 

CJ was also concerned at the £100 cost of hiring Gosbeck Village Hall too. After discussion, it was felt to be the going rate and reasonable.


	CJ/WB



	8
	Secretary
WB reported on other communications not mentioned above in correspondence:
Ipswich Hospital are organising a fundraiser with advice from British Cycling and need the support of a local club, who would financially benefit, to help organise, plan the route etc. The date is fixed for Sunday 21 June 2015. Due to the clashes with other events, the committee felt that as a Club we could not help on this occasion. WB to respond.
St Nicholas’ Hospice has announced The Edge, a 2-day cycling challenge along the boundaries of West Suffolk on 27 & 28 June 2015.
A company called Decathlon has launched a search for the UK cycling club of the year, which will win £500 of Decathlon Vouchers if they get nominations.
The Australian Ipswich Bicycle Club wanting to make link with us and perhaps swap a set of Club kit. No harm in making contact. WB to do.

	WB

WB

	9
	Welfare
DB confirmed that the Safeguarding training places for himself, JR and AB were booked to take place on 26 January 2015 to start their training into post. Their DBS forms for were also being processed. British Cycling representatives attending Trinity Park can sign evidence of identity to save the £8 cost at the Post Office. 

	

	10
	Media
MS had exchanged one e-mail with James Roberts and was now fixing a meeting to be trained and hand over the arrangements for regular upkeep of social media and the website. AK had sent access permission to the Dropbox account.
Jason Noble, reporter for the Evening Star and East Anglian Daily Times, saw our website entry about the trip to the Olympic Velodrome and asked if anyone would like to be interviewed about it. SG and Jane de Boltz obliged and the article was published in the Star on 19 Jan.


	

	11
	Social Events & Trophies
Social Events 
MK had confirmed that the annual celebration dinner was booked for 14 March 2015 at David Lloyd sports centre, which was the best deal and the same place as last year.
PR had reported that he was compiling a list of points that Club members have earned throughout the year and he needed more details from some organisers.  He also suggested the committee discuss the future of the points system as it was getting difficult to administer and the reasons for doing this was out of date. CJ explained the history behind this arrangement; it was to encourage volunteers to come forward to support events, then it was to encourage attendance at the annual dinner. There would need to be another way of recognising the work of volunteers, such as a ‘Preferential Membership’, which could be administered via the online process, to offer a discount for next year’s membership after a year of volunteering. Following discussion it was agreed that WB would put forward a proposal to change the Club Rules to be ratified at the next meeting.

Trophies 
AK sent in the comment about the previously proposed idea of re-introducing a Saturday attendance trophy, the club member who attends the most Club rides in the last year. Some attendance records had been started but he was not sure if this has continued and therefore trophy enacted this year? WT to discuss with the ride leaders. AK knew that MK was aware of this proposal and looking at if a new Trophy is required or existing trophy is reallocated.

Historically this was something that was awarded in the club but as the club run folded the ‘Attendance Cup’ was transferred to the recognise the most committed volunteer within the club points scheme. This matter would be discussed at the February meeting.

	WB

WT
WB/AK/MK

	12
	Any Other Business
The next meeting is planned Monday 9 February 2015 at Greshams.

The Second Monday arrangement will continue and the rest of the dates for 2015 are: 

9 Mar, 13 Apr, 11 May, 8 Jun, 13 Jul, 10 Aug, 14 Sep, 12 Oct, 9 Nov, 14 Dec
	


4

